WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 4th November 2019

Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Tuesday 26 November 2019 at 7.00 pm
PRESENT: Councillor J Lloyd (Mayor), 

Councillors M Lithgow, N Powell-Brace, M McGuffie, M Barr, A Govier, S Pringle-Kosikowsky, V Stock-Williams, J Thorne, J Hunt
Kathryn Hemensley (Town Clerk)

There were 2 members of the public present and 2 members of the press.
154. Welcome and Introductions

Cllr Janet Lloyd opened the meeting, with a welcome to guests.
155. Apologies

Apologies for non-attendance were given and accepted from Councillors C Booth, D Bradley.
156.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillors Lithgow, Lloyd, and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Somerset West and Taunton Council.
Councillors Thorne, Govier and Hunt declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.
Councillor Lithgow declared an interest in that he had been lobbied by 2 members of the public in respect of the public toilets.
157. PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME
(a) DL spoke, telling the meeting that public toilets are essential to the town and not a luxury. They should be kept open, professionally managed and costs should not come into it. She proposed that the Council use CIL money (Community Infrastructure Levy) to fund the costs.
(b) CB addressed Councillors stating that many visitors come to the town, including in coaches and lots of people have a call to use the toilets.

(c) The Clerk and Cllr Lithgow read aloud emails from 5 emails they had received from members of the public concerning possible closure of the toilets. Points raised included:-
· Coach parties, general public, tradesmen and garage customers use the toilets
· It’s unfair to use retailers’ toilets 

· There’s a long trek to the other toilets at North Street

· Please keep the toilets open

· Don’t’ forget the District Council gave money for repairs at handover

· Have one urinal and at least one other multi-use cubicle

· Useful storage facility as well

· Not all coaches have loos

· The toilets are an asset to the town

· We pay council tax towards their upkeep

The Clerk advised the meeting that every contractor who has visited the toilet has given feedback about how well-used the facility is.

158. STRATEGY FOR THE IMMEDIATE AND LONGER-TERM FUTURE OF THE PUBLIC CONVENIENCES
Prior to the meeting Councillors had received a copy of a 5-year maintenance plan passed over with the toilets at acquisition; also details or the financial grant from the former Taunton Deane Council for covering many initial repair items.

The Mayor opened the debate, allowing all Councillors to speak.

There was generally strong, but not universal support for keeping 2 cubicles open plus the one with disability access if the locked door could be released. It was felt fewer but better-quality cubicles would be a good way forward, Charging was an option, but did not receive strong support as the financial benefit was unlikely to have significant impact and would complicate matters. Councillors wished residents to feel reassured that they were investing in this valued public service.
There was no clear consensus about putting part of the building to other use as an immediate option, but this would be considered longer-term.
Cllr Barr expressed his disappointment that Councillors wanted to invest in the facility as he considered it a financial liability. He left the meeting part-way through the debate. 
Others felt however that this was an important public service which could not be measured in cost alone. It was proposed to consider starting cyclical repairs previously notified to address the overall condition of the building, this then clarified as reactive repairs rather than pro-active; also to consider improved signage. In tandem the Council could address the longer-term issues with the support of an appropriately-qualified professional given the inability of a range of contractors to fix some of the obsolete or specialist features of the conveniences.
RESOLVED  to commission the services of an appropriately-qualified specialist professional or company to advise how to best provide 2/3 open toilet cubicles for the future, and to carry out an option appraisal of other potential uses for the building to perform as an asset to the Council.

Cllrs McGuffie, Pringle-Kosikowsky, Thorne and Lithgow offered support to the Clerk in progressing matters.
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